

## CIRCUI AR

Information: ✓ Action Required: ✓

Ref: DS&S 115/2021

From: Director General Strategy & Support

To: Parents/Legal Guardians

Subject: Free State School Transport Applications 2021/2022

Date: 13th May 2021

Dear Parent/Legal Guardian,

The Free State School Transport applications are now open and will close on 15<sup>th</sup> July 2021.

It is important that if you want to book for Free State School Transport you do so by the deadline as per below:

## RENEWAL/MODIFICATION OF FREE STATE SCHOOL TRANSPORT APPLICATION

If your son/daughter has been using the Free State School Transport Service during the current scholastic year 2020/2021, an email with a link to renew/modify or cancel your Free State School Transport application has been sent to your registered email address.

Please refer to the attached step-by-step leaflet to renew or modify your application for scholastic year 2021/2022.

## FIRST-TIME APPLICANT FOR FREE STATE SCHOOL TRANSPORT

If this is the first time your son/daughter is making use of the Free State School Transport Service, please apply by accessing the link from <a href="https://www.schooltransport.edu.mt">www.schooltransport.edu.mt</a>.

Please refer to the attached step-by-step leaflet to fill in your application form.

New applications need to be accessed through the e-ID, if you have not activated your e-ID account yet, please contact Identity Malta (e-ID Cards Unit) by sending a request on email to <a href="mailto:infoeid@gov.mt">infoeid@gov.mt</a>, including your ID card (or residence card) number and your email address.

Parents/Legal Guardians who do not have access to the internet or do not have an email address and need assistance, kindly visit us at edu servizz.gov Great Siege road Floriana.

Please bring with you your ID Card or Residence Card and the child's birth certificate.

Opening hours of edu servizz.gov are: Monday to Saturday (daily): 0800–1300

Wednesday: 1630-1900

Should you requires any clarification or assistance please contact us on 2598 1888 during office hours or send us an email on <a href="mailto:schooltransport.educserv@gov.mt">schooltransport.educserv@gov.mt</a>

Maria Galea

**Director General**